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hope before Congress is asked to extend this 
Act again, the Peruvian government will have 
addressed this concern so that it will not be an 
issue when a further extension is requested. 

FEBRUARY 8, 2011. 
Hon. HILLARY CLINTON, 
Secretary, Department of State, 
Washington, DC. 
Hon. TIMOTHY F. GEITHNER, 
Secretary, Department of Treasury, 
Washington, DC. 

DEAR MADAM SECRETARY AND MR. SEC-
RETARY: We are writing you to raise a seri-
ous concern relating to the treatment of a 
U.S.-based company by the Government of 
Peru. We understand that this company has 
received disparate treatment by that Gov-
ernment and is apparently the subject of a 
possible expropriation. We understand that 
the Department of State is aware of this sit-
uation and that it has already expressed its 
concern to the Government of Peru. 

As we understand it, Doe Run Peru 
(‘‘DRP’’), owned by the Renco Group, a U.S.- 
based holding company, owns a smelter in 
Peru that has been in operation for almost 
100 years, though DRP has only operated the 
smelter since 1997. At the time that DRP ac-
quired the smelter from the Government of 
Peru, DRP agreed to assume certain environ-
mental upgrade costs associated with the 
smelter, and the Government of Peru as-
sumed soil remediation costs for cleaning up 
the surrounding community. We understand 
that by 2009 DRP had invested $315 million in 
meeting the terms of the agreement, and, 
during this same period of time, and up until 
this date, the Government of Peru has spent 
nothing to fulfill its obligations. 

While DRP has proposed good faith nego-
tiations, to date the Government of Peru has 
refused to enter such discussions. Though 
DRP has completed eight and a half of the 
nine environmental commitments contained 
in the 1997 agreement, DRP has indicated its 
willingness to take further and additional 
steps, but for whatever reason the Govern-
ment of Peru refuses to enter such negotia-
tions. 

We urge the Treasury Department and the 
State Department to work together on this 
matter as it raises very serious issues, par-
ticularly since the U.S. provides major fund-
ing to the Inter-American Development 
Bank that in turn is quite active in Peru. A 
de facto expropriation would raise questions 
about the appropriateness of further IDB in-
vestment in Peru. We would hope that your 
two Departments would communicate on 
this matter with the IDB and express the 
concerns of this Government and the con-
sequences that might flow from an expro-
priation by the Government of Peru. 

Sincerely, 
DONALD M. PAYNE, 

Member of Congress. 
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A TRIBUTE TO MR. MICHAEL P. 
KUZMA, JR. 

HON. BRETT GUTHRIE 
OF KENTUCKY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, February 11, 2011 

Mr. GUTHRIE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Mr. Michael P. Kuzma, Jr., who has 
virtuously served the United States and the 
Commonwealth of Kentucky. 

Since 1999, Mr. Kuzma has served as the 
ARISS/Technical Support Division Chief at the 
U.S. Army Recruiting Headquarters at Ft. 
Knox, KY. This month, Mr. Kuzma will retire 
after 44 years of dedicated service to the 
United States Army. 

In his role as Technical Support Division 
Chief, Mr. Kuzma is responsible for supporting 
all USAREC mission requirements through 
modernization of automation tools, business 
processes and training. He has worked on in-
novative and cost effective automation solu-
tions to help provide technical support and 
services to the G3 staff. 

A native of Long Island, NY, Mr. Kuzma en-
listed in the Army in September 1966. Mike 
and his wife Pat have been married for 41 
years and have two sons, Travis and Michael. 

I ask my colleagues to join me today in hon-
oring Mr. Michael P. Kuzma, Jr., because of 
his dignified and steadfast commitment to the 
U.S. Army, U.S. Army Reserve, his soldiers, 
the citizens of this country and the Common-
wealth of Kentucky. 
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TRIBUTE TO BOB WILSON 

HON. JAMES E. CLYBURN 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 11, 2011 

Mr. CLYBURN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
pay tribute to an outstanding member of the 
Florence sporting community, Mr. Bob Wilson. 
For over 30 years, Mr. Wilson has been pas-
sionately involved in the sport of basketball in 
my district. In honor of his unwavering commit-
ment, later this month Mr. Wilson, a former 
player and coach at Francis Marion University 
(FMU), will be inducted into the University’s 
Athletic Hall of Fame. 

As a player, Mr. Wilson made an excep-
tional contribution to the University’s basket-
ball team. After transferring from Western 
Kentucky University in 1978, he played two 
seasons for the Patriots from 1978 to 1980. 
Wilson appeared in 58 games, assisting the 
team to a combined 42–19 win-loss record. 
He averaged an impressive 15.2 points and 
5.0 rebounds per game. At the end of his ca-
reer, Mr. Wilson owned the Patriot men’s 
record for free-throw accuracy. To this day, 
despite playing only two seasons, Mr. Wilson 
ranks 22nd on the career scoring list with 880 
points. 

The 1979–80 season was a professional 
highlight in Mr. Wilson’s basketball career. As 
co-captain, he scored a career-high 33 points 
in a win over Coastal Carolina in 1979. He 
also won the Francis Marion Coaches’ Award 
and was voted the ‘‘Best Shooter’’ by the 
coaches in District Six of the National Associa-
tion of Intercollegiate Athletics (NAIA). That 
season the Patriots also recorded a 24–7 
mark, which was the best the school had 
achieved to that date. 

At the conclusion of his playing career, Mr. 
Wilson was named as part of the Francis Mar-
ion University All-Decade Team for the 1970s. 
He also graduated from FMU with a B.A. De-
gree in History in 1982 and later a Master’s 
Degree in Education in 1991. 

Reflecting his love and passion for the 
game, Mr. Wilson returned to Francis Marion 
as an assistant coach for eight seasons. In his 
tenure as part of the coaching staff, Francis 
Marion achieved a 142–100 mark and the pro-
gram’s only appearance in the NAIA National 
Tournament in 1991. 

Mr. Wilson has subsequently taught in Flor-
ence School District One and has taught and 
coached at both West Florence and Wilson 

high schools. In his four seasons coaching at 
Wilson he guided them to a 76–31 mark and 
the 2007 AAA State Championship. 

Mr. Wilson will be inducted into the Hall of 
Fame in a ceremony that will take place dur-
ing the Homecoming activities on Saturday the 
26th of February in the Smith University Cen-
ter gymnasium on campus. Another Florence 
resident, Ms. Kim Slawson Hawkins, will also 
be inducted at the ceremony. Mr. Hawkins and 
Ms. Wilson will join 35 other members in the 
Francis Marion University Athletic Hall of 
Fame, which has been in existence since 
1991. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you and my colleagues 
to join me in recognizing the significant con-
tributions that Mr. Bob Wilson has made as an 
athlete and coach for the past three decades. 
I applaud and thank him for his services to the 
youth of my district and to the broader South 
Carolina sporting community. 
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HONORING MARSHALL FAULK 

HON. CEDRIC L. RICHMOND 
OF LOUISIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 11, 2011 

Mr. RICHMOND. Mr. Speaker, around this 
time last year, New Orleanians celebrated the 
Saints’ Super Bowl victory. This year, we are 
celebrating Mr. Marshall Faulk’s recent induc-
tion into the Pro Football Hall of Fame. De-
spite Louisiana’s rich football heritage, Mar-
shall is the first native New Orleanian to re-
ceive the honor and we are very proud of him. 

Marshall Faulk is one of the best hybrid run-
ning backs and receivers in the world, which 
is why he was inducted into the Hall of Fame 
in his first year of eligibility. During his 12 
years in the National Football League, split 
among the Indianapolis Colts and St. Louis 
Rams, he earned amazing statistics and 
awards. Marshall ranks fourth all-time in total 
yards from scrimmage. His 6,875 receiving 
yards are the most ever by a running back. 
Marshall’s 136 career touchdowns, 100 of 
which are rushing, rank seventh of all-time. He 
has won three Offensive Player of the Year 
awards, was recognized in 2000 recognition 
as the NFL’s Most Valuable Player, and called 
the ‘‘greatest show on turf’’ when the Rams 
won the Super Bowl in 2000. 

A graduate of Carver High School, Marshall 
is really dedicated to New Orleans. He be-
came a three-time consensus All-American at 
San Diego State and then the No. 2 overall 
pick in the NFL draft by the Colts, but began 
as a humble kid in the 9th Ward with a dream. 
I was touched to learn that, as a kid, Marshall 
sold popcorn at the Superdome to get closer 
to the football world. He recognized his gift 
and studied his craft—even as a stadium ven-
dor. 

After Katrina, Marshall toured his childhood 
neighborhood, the 9th Ward, and then do-
nated $70,000 to Desire Street Ministries, a 
youth organization near the old housing devel-
opment site. He understands that it takes the 
entire New Orleans community to rebuild our 
hometown. 

I applaud Marshall Faulk for his induction 
into the Pro Football Hall of Fame and, on be-
half of all New Orleanians, wish him well. 
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